
Wednesday February 17, 2021 
7-8pm 
 
FP Home and School Association meeting  
Welcome to all members!!! 
 
Welcome back to all of our new and existing families to Frank Panabaker Home and School 
Association. It’s been a long year so far...we got this...stay safe and stay strong! 
 
Our Executive Team: 
Shannon Holmes Shedden - President  
Alaina Evans - Vice President  
Andrew Hawryluk - Treasurer  
Sarah Rietkoetter - Secretary  
John Scime - Membership Coordinator 
Mike Bell - Parent Rep 
Kimberly Strecker and Diana Grad Reps 
 
 
We would like to remind all members that this is an open minded space where everyone’s 
thoughts and opinions are welcome and will be considered as a group. 
 
Our Home and School Association focus is “Best start for each student “ focus. As well 
working together with the community to make our home and School families join as one. 
Keeping that in mind we plan events and fundraisers to be able to do fun things for the kids 
and community as well as give the students in the school the tools to be able to succeed 
and do well. 
This year will look a bit different so please remember as we move forward through our new 
protocols and allowances that we keep our focus. The students. 
We work with the School Council but are two separate groups. School Council is a 
government mandated group run by the school principal and the School Principal oversees 
the decisions that are brought forth. 
The Home and School Association is an non-profit Association that was started 104 years 
ago. We are run by the parents of the school with each other and make decisions as a 
group as to what we will get behind and show our support.  
 
Let’s begin... 
 
Our last meeting was November 16th...January meeting was cancelled due to shut down. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes from our November virtual meeting 
 
Treasurer report and update - Andrew Hawryluk  
 
Update from Council - Mike Bell 
 
ECO - School wide 
 



Topics of discussion: 
 

1. Pizza wrap up -Diana and Andrew $  
 
2. Go Tango Fundraiser Monday February 22nd as part of our Restaurant Nights - Diana  
 
3. Jenny leaving - Shannon  
 
4. Wish Lists - Shannon and Sarah 
Feb 22 - March 5 shareable 
*Spec Ed 
 
5. Spirit Wear push Feb 16- March 9th 
*We have requested pictures  
Home and School Association Spirit Wear day 
Friday March 5th 
 
Pink Shirt Day (Anti-Bullying) -  
Wednesday February 24th 
 
https://www.pinkshirtday.ca/ 
 
6. Mary Brown’s fundraiser Thursday March 25th as part of our Restaurant Nights -
 Shannon 
 

7. Spring Fundraiser Plantables - Erin 
 
8. Thank cards to local businesses from FP Home and School Association  
 
9. Grad proposal - Kim and Diana  
 
10. Raz Kids - Shannon 
 
11. A huge thank you to Sarah for all her help with the posters and to Diana for setting up 
our first two Restaurant nights.  
 
 
Calendar at a glance: 
 
Next FP virtual Home and School Association meeting Wednesday April 21st 7-8pm 
 
Continuation of “Restaurant Nights” 
 
Spirit Wear 
 

https://www.pinkshirtday.ca/


Wish Lists 
 
Plantables Spring project  
 
Graduation Celebration  
 
 
 
 
Other: 
Does anyone else have anything they want to chat about? New business... 
 

Thank you for your time and commitment. You are appreciated!!! Stay safe  
 
Motion to adjourn meeting  
Time meeting finishes 
 


